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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.









		






			In this update: Sector's role backed at Conservative conference; 2025/26 National Health Campaigns; C-19 vac eligibility confusion; Changes to Advance Payments for consistently over-declared items; Training updates.
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			Community Pharmacy England and think tank Re:State hosted a roundtable at the Conservative Party Conference in Manchester this week, discussing community pharmacy’s role in NHS reform. Dr Luke Evans MP, Shadow Parliamentary Under Secretary for Health and Social Care led the session, joined by representatives from dentistry, optometry, patient groups, think tanks, and national pharmacy bodies.
 
The discussion focused on the Government’s 10-Year Health Plan, funding pressures, pharmacy closures, and promoting services like Pharmacy First. Attendees also explored the potential of Independent Prescribers and the Neighbourhood Health System.

The event continued our programme of influencing work, building relationships with politicians and others in order to influence health policy in community pharmacy’s favour.









		Read more 
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			The Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) and NHS England have finalised plans for two national health campaigns that all pharmacies must participate in during 2025/26. The campaigns will run from:
1. Monday 20th October 2025 to Sunday 9th November 2025; and
1. Monday 2nd February 2026 to Sunday 22nd February 2026.
Pharmacies can promote the service in a variety of ways to meet the campaign requirements, including through materials already in use.

Read more and download resources









		






			C-19 vac eligibility confusion
Pharmacy teams have faced major issues over the last week, with many patients booking COVID-19 vaccinations through the National Booking System (NBS) despite not being eligible this winter.
 
Community Pharmacy England has been working with NHS England to try to address this unacceptable situation and several of the actions we requested have now been taken. We have also supported some national media coverage of the issue which will help public understanding of the eligible groups for vaccination.
 
See latest information and resources
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			Due to the Government’s obligations under Managing Public Money, the DHSC has decided that, from November, pharmacy owners who persistently over-declare will no longer receive advance payments based on their declarations.

DHSC confirmed to us that only a very small number of pharmacy owners are expected to be affected by this change.

Tell me more









		






			Training related updates
Foundation Trainee Pharmacist funding increase
Funding for sites hosting Foundation Trainee Pharmacists in the 2025/26 training year has been increased to £27,295 per trainee. Further details

Pharmacy technician development programme
Applications are now open for a fully funded development programme to support pharmacy technicians to develop their skills to deliver a wider range of services. Apply now
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You are receiving this email because you are subscribed to our newsletters. Community Pharmacy England is the operating name of the Pharmaceutical Services Negotiating Committee (PSNC).















image4.png
-National health

campaigns for 2025/26
—final details o
READ MORE 1 Pharmacy Y

O




image5.png
Changes to Advance .
payments for pharmacies

that consistently over-
declare items on FP34C





image6.png
Community
Pharmacy
England




image7.png




image8.png




image9.png




image10.png




image1.png
Community

1 Pharmacy




image2.png
‘ - . The voice of community pharmacy




image3.png
Pharmacy’s role backed
at Conservative %‘%
Conference event

mmmmmm
England





